
 

 

OFFICIAL 

 

 
 

ORDER TO REVOKE AN INTERIM PROHIBITION ORDER 
 

HEALTH COMPLAINTS ACT 2016  
Section 94 

 
On 8 February 2021, pursuant to section 90 of the Health Complaints Act 2016 (Act), the 

Health Complaints Commissioner (Commissioner) made an Interim Prohibition Order 
against the general health service provider named below. That Interim Prohibition Order was 
due to expire on 2 May 2021.  

 
Pursuant to section 94 of the Act, the Commissioner has decided to make an Order to revoke 
that Interim Prohibition Order (the Revocation Order).  

 

Name of the general health 

service provider to which 
the Revocation Order 
applies: 

The Skin Boutique Australia (SX) Pty Ltd (ACN: 165 227 

403) registered in MELBOURNE in the State of Victoria 
which also trades as ‘The Skin Boutique’ 
 

Date of the Revocation 
Order: 

9 March 2021 

Effect of the Revocation 
Order: 

The Interim Prohibition Order made by the Commissioner on 8 
February 2021 is revoked. 
 

Reason for the Revocation 
Order: 

The Commissioner’s investigation remains ongoing. To avoid a 
serious risk to the health, safety or welfare of the public, the 
Commissioner has decided to make a new Interim Prohibition 
Order under the Act. The terms of the new Interim Prohibition 
Order are different to those contained in the Interim Prohibition 
Order made on 8 February 2021. Accordingly, it is appropriate 
to revoke the Interim Prohibition Order made on 8 February 
2021. A copy of the new Interim Prohibition Order will be 
published in the Victoria Government Gazette and on the 
Internet site of the Health Complaints Commissioner. 
 

 

In this Interim Prohibition Order ‘general health service’ and ‘general health service 
provider’ have the same meaning as in section 3 of the Health Complaints Act 2016. 
 

This Revocation Order takes effect on the service of this Order on the general health 
service provider to whom it applies.  
 

In accordance with section 94 of the Act, this Revocation Order will be published in the 
Victoria Government Gazette and on the Internet site of the Health Complaints 

Commissioner, www.hcc.vic.gov.au. 

 
Karen Cusack  
Health Complaints Commissioner  
 

http://www.hcc.vic.gov.au/

